
  

 

December 19, 2024  

Thaxton Van Belle 
General Manager of Utilities 
City of Beaumont 
550 E. 6th Street 
Beaumont, California 92223 

Subject: Proposal to Extend Groundwater and Surface Water Monitoring Services in 
2025 per the Maximum Benefits Monitoring Program Work Plan 

Dear Mr. Van Belle: 

Dudek entered into an agreement with the City of Beaumont (the City) on March 1, 2022 to provide 
groundwater and surface water monitoring services per monitoring requirements assigned to the 
City in the Maximum Benefits Monitoring Program work plan prepared for the San Timoteo and 
Beaumont Groundwater Management Zones. Dudek provided monitoring services in 2022, 2023, 
and 2024. The agreement automatically terminates after three years of service, unless it is extended 
by the parties with the approval of the City Council. 

Dudek is proposing to extend our services for a fourth year in 2025 by following the original scope 
of work presented in our proposal to the City in 2022 (please see attached). Compensation in the 
agreement acknowledged a 3% increase to the budget year after year following the first year of 
service. The budget for providing the groundwater and surface water monitoring services in 2024 
was $55,550. The proposed budget for services provided in 2025 is $57,165, or an increase by 3% 
of the 2024 budget.  

FEE SUMMARY 

The time and materials fee provided in this proposal represents an estimate of the anticipated level 
of effort required to complete the tasks described in the proposal.  Should the actual effort required 
to complete the tasks be less than anticipated, the amount billed will be less than the total fee.  
Conversely, should the actual effort to complete the proposed tasks be greater than anticipated, 
additional fee authorizations will be requested.  No work in excess of the proposed fee or outside 
of the proposed scope of work will be performed without written authorization from the City of 
Beaumont.   

TOTAL COST .....................................................................................................................$57,165 
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We appreciate the opportunity to continue providing groundwater and surface water monitoring 
services to meet the reporting requirements detailed in the Maximum Benefits Monitoring Program 
work plan.  

Please call me at (760) 415-9079 if you have any questions or require further discussion.   

Sincerely, 

 
_______________________ 
Steven Stuart, P.E. C79764 
Project Manager 

Att.:  Dudek Proposal for Groundwater and Surface Water Monitoring Services for the Beaumont and San 
Timoteo Groundwater Management Zones dated January 6, 2022 
 
 


